
 
 

YOUTH PROTECTION 
TRAINING POLICY 

 

 

The Boy Scouts of America requires mandatory Youth Protection 
training for all registered volunteers. In Daniel Webster Council, new leaders are required to take 
Youth Protection training before being registered with the Boy Scouts of America. Youth Protection 
Training must be taken annually in the Daniel Webster Council. If a volunteer’s Youth Protection training 
record is not current for the entirety of 2021, the volunteer will not be re-registered. 

 
To ensure these policies are fully implemented, please take the following steps before beginning the 
rechartering process: 

 
 Review the YPT “Y or N” indicator located under Gender for each adult leader listed on the 

Charter Renewal Roster. 
 If a unit leader’s Youth Protection training will expire before the end of 2021, they will need to 

complete the training on My.Scouting.org. The volunteer will need to make sure that their 
membership ID number is listed on their person profile. The number can be found on their Boy 
Scouts of America membership card, and on the Charter Renewal Roster. 

 If the volunteer has completed Youth Protection training online but did not use their 
DWC membership ID number, they should log back on to My.Scouting.org and input 
their membership ID number so the training will be linked with their BSA records. 

 Any training taken online or updates made to the council’s database after the roster has been 
submitted in Internet Rechartering it will not be reflected in the Internet Rechartering process. 
A copy of the Youth Protection training certificate needs to be provided with the completed 
recharter paperwork. 

 
Youth Protection resources and training is available online at: https://scouting.org/youthprotection 

 
 

Units should also check with their chartered partner to determine if there are additional registration 
requirements for your unit. Chartering organizations that have their own internal volunteer training 
must complete both, the organization and the BSA’s youth protection program, in order to be 
registered. Catholic sponsored unites require “Not On My Watch” training, which can be completed 
online at https://nhchildsafety.org. A registration code is needed prior to taking this training. Please 
contact your local parish for details. 


